TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 
SPECIAL MEETING / PUBLIC HEARING
JUNE 17TH, 2021

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Thursday, June 17th, 2021 at the Town Hall.  Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and led the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call:  
Wendy Burton – present




Margaret Fallon – present




Mary Weinberger – absent




Paul Coughlin – absent




Frank Pepe – present

Supervisor Burton explained the reason for this Special Meeting which was to hold a Public Hearing on Proposed Local Law #1 of 2021, a local law authorizing the Town of Stanford Town Board to prescribe budgeting process deadlines in addition to those set forth in New York Town Law.


A motion was then made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to close the meeting and open the Public Hearing.  Motion carried with a roll call vote:  Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Paul Coughlin – absent; Frank Pepe – yes.


Jane Cottrell, 5951 Route 82 – said that it seems to be in the nature of government for an incoming government to have to rebalance, override or adjust human errors from the preceding government, but for an incumbent government to burden the economic resources of a subsequent government makes my blood boil.  Also, if this could happen here, it could happen anywhere, where people have the motivation and audacity to do that.  Therefore, this should not be just for Stanford but for all of New York.

Supervisor Burton thanked Ms. Cottrell for her statement and is taking measures to get this on the State’s radar as she spoke to Didi Barratt’s office, and may send a sample to the State after the July meeting, where it will be discussed further.  A motion was made by Ms. Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to close the Public Hearing and go back into the regular meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows:  Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – absent; Paul Coughlin – absent; Frank Pepe – yes.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. ADOPT LOCAL LAW #1 OF 2021: The Board agreed to hold off on adopting this law at this time, with Supervisor Burton adding that it might be adopted at the September Board meeting but discussed again in July or August.
With no other business, Frank Pepe made at motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:12 PM, seconded by Wendy Burton.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell 
Town Clerk
